
 

Rotary Club of Canterbury 
 

President:  Martin Ward 

President Elect: Sharon Jordan 

 

Programme for April 2017 

 

4
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm    

   Business meeting  

   Stewards: Alastair Scott and Leslie Stephenson 

 

8
th

  Saturday Top Choir Kent, Shirley Hall.  For tickets, contact Stephen   

Thompson.  Tickets for the Champagne reception before the concert are 

available from Stephen as well. 

 

11
th

  Tuesday Evening meeting at the Cricket Ground, 7-730pm 

   Speaker:  tba 

   Stewards: David Bailey and Stephen Thompson 

 

18
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm  

Speaker: Fifth Trust – Adults with Learning Difficulties 

Stewards: Mike Talbot and Michael Leadbeater 

 

25
th

  Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm 

Speaker: David Bailey – My Job Talk 

   Stewards: Graham Bough and Brian Wheeler 

 

Future Dates 

 

19
th

-21 May - Pentangular 2017 hosted by Canterbury.  Please put the dates in 

your diary now!  Contact the President if you would like to help. 

 

Tuesday, 30
th

 May – Black Tie Dinner at Cathedral Lodge to mark the Battle of 

Goose Green – speaker: Col. John Crosland CBE, MC.   
 

Rotary News 

 

Any member planning to be away for more than three weeks should apply 

to the Secretary for Leave of Absence or excused attendance as appropriate. 



If you are aware that a Rotarian or a member of his/her family is ill, then 

please let David Lewis know. 

Please note if you have not received an email advising you of the date(s) 

of when you are required to be a steward, then check the website programme as 

this now states “date and venue of next meeting, speaker and stewards”; if you 

cannot do that date, it is your responsibility to find a substitute.  You are also 

required to advise Rosemary Doyle (newsletter), Robin Hendy (website co-

ordinator) and Wendy Jones (Dining Secretary) of the changes. 

 

Martin Ward 

 
 

The cost of lunch at the Cricket Ground is now £14.50. 

 

Attendance for February was 56.04%. 

 

Ken Beere 


